On January 23rd, the following question was received from Board Member Debra Robinson regarding Board Item PM1 - Retainage from 10% to 5% for Forest Hill (January 25, 2006 Special Meeting re. Construction Items):

Question:  The school is beautiful.  What is the status of the parking issues and issues related to removal of old trees?

Response:  Thanks.  The parking situation is much improved now that construction has been completed with the exception of some work along Forest Hill Boulevard which is being held up by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT).  There is a private group that is interested in leasing the City's golf course, and part of their proposal includes relocating the clubhouse to the east and allowing the school to use the current golf course parking lot on a regular basis.  If the City agrees to relocate the clubhouse, either working with a private group or not, and allows the school to use the parking lot, this should eliminate any need for students to park in the neighborhood.

With regard to the trees, it is our understanding that the City is backing off their proposal to take over Forest Hill Boulevard which is currently owned and controlled by the FDOT.  It was the FDOT that allowed us to remove the trees in the first place, and if the FDOT retains ownership and control of Forest Hill Boulevard, they may remove the rest of the trees along the south side of road.  It is their position that the buffer area is needed as a "recovery zone" for vehicles in the event of an accident or car malfunction.  FDOT is in the process of creating a proposal to reflect this proposed changes.
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